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(57) ABSTRACT 

An organizer is presented including at least one cleaning 
device having a base portion and a handle portion. A 
container is connected to the cleaning device. A base unit 
having an exterior surface and an interior surface holds the 
cleaning device and the container. The cleaning device ?ts 
together With the base unit such that the exterior surface of 
the base unit is ?ush With the exterior of the base portion of 
the cleaning device. 
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CLEANING ORGANIZER SYSTEM 

BACKGROUND 

[0001] 1. Field 

[0002] This invention relates to cleaning organizers, and 
more particularly to an ergonomic cleaning organiZer sys 
tem. 

[0003] 2. Description of the Related Art 

[0004] Many cleaning organiZers require separate func 
tional cleaning devices in order to be practical. These 
separate cleaning devices are typically unpleasing to the 
sight and remain in plain vieW. The typical cleaning devices 
are difficult to store and organiZe, and at the same time be 
accessible. It is a challenge to have these cleaning devices 
readily accessible and neatly organiZed While also being 
pleasant to the sight. In the cleaning organiZer industry 
today, there are many organiZers that make using them 
practical and convenient. Cleaning organiZers assist users by 
having necessary cleaning tools and/or other supplies situ 
ated conveniently. Some cleaning organiZers are sometimes 
arranged in kits Where all cleaning products are contained 
Within a carrying device. Many organiZers have separate 
compartments or placeholders for tools and cleaning solu 
tions. Aproblem With many cleaning organiZers is that they 
are either too bulky or, based on the holder/carrying portion, 
are better left in a storage place, e.g., under the sink, in a 
closet, etc. due to not ?tting in With the surrounding envi 
ronment. One problem With these organizers is that they are 
indistinguishably recogniZable for What they are. Another 
problem With cleaning organiZers and their components is 
that they are made for ease of manufacturing. Therefore, 
these organiZing systems are not made for ease of use. In 
other Words, they are not ergonomic. 

SUMMARY 

[0005] A cleaning organiZer system is presented having at 
least one cleaning device. The cleaning device has a base 
portion and a handle portion. The cleaning organiZer system 
also includes a container that is removably coupled to the 
cleaning device. Abase unit that has an exterior surface and 
an interior surface is included. The base unit holds the 
cleaning device and the container. The cleaning device ?ts 
together With the base unit such that the exterior surface of 
the base unit is ?ush With an exterior of the base portion of 
the cleaning device. 

[0006] Another embodiment is presented including a 
cleaning organiZer system having a plurality of cleaning 
tools. Each of the cleaning tools has a base portion and a 
handle portion. An organiZing base that has an exterior 
surface and an interior surface is also included. The cleaning 
tools and the container are removably coupled With the 
organiZing base. 

[0007] Still another embodiment is presented including a 
cleaning organiZer kit. The cleaning organiZer kit includes at 
least tWo cleaning tools. A container and a base that is 
removably coupled to the cleaning tools and the container 
are also included. The cleaning tools, the base and the 
container are contoured to ?t ?ush With one another. The 
cleaning tools are concealed When coupled With the con 
tainer and the base. 
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BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF THE DRAWINGS 

[0008] The embodiments are illustrated by Way of 
example and not by Way of limitation in the ?gures of the 
accompanying draWings in Which like references indicate 
similar elements. It should be noted that references in the 
speci?cation to “an embodiment,”“one embodiment,”“some 
embodiments,” or “other embodiments” means that a par 
ticular feature, structure, or characteristic described in con 
nection With the embodiments is included in at least some 
embodiments, but not necessarily all embodiments, of the 
invention. The various appearances “an embodiment,”“one 
embodiment,” or “some embodiments,” are not necessarily 
all referring to the same embodiments. If the speci?cation 
states a component, feature, structure, or characteristic 
“may”, “might”, or “could” be included, that particular 
component, feature, structure, or characteristic is not 
required to be included. If the speci?cation or claim refers 
to “a” or “an” element, that does not mean there is only one 
of the element. If the speci?cation or claims refer to “an 
additional” element, that does not preclude there being more 
than one of the additional element. 

[0009] FIG. 1 illustrates a front side vieW of an embodi 
ment of a cleaning organiZer. 

[0010] FIG. 2A illustrates a frontal vieW of a base for a 
cleaning organiZer. 
[0011] FIG. 2B illustrates a bottom vieW of a base for a 
cleaning organiZer. 
[0012] FIG. 2C illustrates a top vieW of a base for a 
cleaning organiZer. 
[0013] FIG. 3 illustrates a side vieW of another embodi 
ment of a cleaning organiZer. 

[0014] FIG. 4 illustrates a top angle vieW of the embodi 
ment illustrated in FIG. 3. 

[0015] FIG. 5 illustrates another embodiment of a base of 
a cleaning organiZer. 

[0016] FIG. 6 illustrates a cleaning tool for a cleaning 
organiZer embodiment. 

[0017] FIG. 7 illustrates a top vieW of cleaning element 
for a cleaning tool of a cleaning organiZer embodiment. 

[0018] FIG. 8 illustrates a cut-out vieW of cleaning ele 
ment for a cleaning tool of a cleaning organiZer embodi 
ment. 

[0019] FIG. 9 illustrates a bristle insertion element of a 
cleaning element for a cleaning tool of a cleaning organiZer 
embodiment. 

[0020] FIG. 10 illustrates another cleaning element for a 
cleaning tool of a cleaning organiZer embodiment. 

[0021] FIG. 11 illustrates cut-out vieW of still another 
cleaning organiZer embodiment. 

DETAILED DESCRIPTION 

[0022] The invention generally relates to a cleaning orga 
niZer system. Referring to the ?gures, exemplary embodi 
ments of the invention Will noW be described. The exem 
plary embodiments are provided to illustrate the invention 
and should not be construed as limiting the scope of the 
invention. 
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[0023] FIG. 1 illustrates an embodiment including at least 
one cleaning device/tool 120 having a base portion 130 and 
a handle portion 125. A container 140 is removably coupled 
to cleaning device 120. Base unit 110 having an exterior 
surface and an interior surface is removably coupled to 
cleaning device 120 and container 140. Base unit 110 holds 
cleaning device 120 and container 140. Cleaning device 120 
?ts together With base unit 110 such that the exterior surface 
of base unit 110 is ?ush With an exterior of base portion 130 
of cleaning device 120. Therefore, base portion 130 of 
cleaning device 120 and base unit 110 are substantially the 
same height from a surface that they are placed upon. It 
should be noted that more than one cleaning device 120 can 
be included in cleaning organiZer 100, such as tWo (2), three 
(3), etc. In embodiments including more than one cleaning 
device 120 of the same siZe, all included cleaning devices 
120 are interchangeable (i.e., they can all ?t into each 
opening in base unit 110 that any cleaning device 120 ?ts 
into). 
[0024] Cleaning organiZer 100 can be made of materials 
such as plastics, polymers, Wood, metals, ceramics, etc. The 
various components of cleaning organiZer 100 can each be 
made of different materials. Cleaning device 120 is made to 
Withstand at least average force from a user When cleaning 
device 120 is used for cleaning. Therefore, cleaning device 
120 can Withstand an applied force Without breaking When 
used for a cleaning purpose. 

[0025] Cleaning organiZer 100 and its various components 
can be made by manufacturing techniques knoWn to those 
skilled in the art, such as injection molding, over molding, 
pultrusion, extrusion, casting, Welding, etc. It should also be 
noted that cleaning organiZer 100 can be made by hand, use 
robotics or a combination of both. It should also be noted 
that cleaning organiZer 100 can be made in various siZes. 
The siZe of cleaning organiZer 100 can be adapted depending 
on desired use of cleaning device 120, e.g., dishWashing, 
automotive cleaning use, siZe of items to be cleaned, etc. 
Cleaning device 120 can also be siZed to ergonomically ?t 
users having a different hand or glove size, ie handle 125 
can be varied in siZe. 

[0026] In another embodiment, handle portion 125 of 
cleaning device 120 includes gripping portion 135. Gripping 
portion 135 can be made With a ridge or raised texture 
throughout its length in order to accommodate a better 
gripping surface for a user. In another embodiment, gripping 
portion 135 includes a gripping material, such as rubber, 
foam rubber, silicon rubber, etc., that is coupled to the 
exterior surface of handle 125. The gripping material can 
have a raised, rigid or smooth texture. The gripping material 
provides additional gripping ease to a user, even When the 
gripping material is Wet or is used With a cleaning solvent, 
such as liquid detergent. In these embodiments, gripping 
portion 135 is indented or contoured to ergonomically ?t to 
a user’s hand. 

[0027] FIG. 2A illustrates base unit 110 With cleaning 
device(s) 120 and container 140 removed. In this embodi 
ment, tWo openings 210 are included in base unit 110 to 
accommodate tWo cleaning devices 120. Opening 205 is 
included to accommodate container 140. Separation portion 
201 is included to hold container 140 and separate it above 
and aWay from cleaning device(s) 120. Openings 210 are 
shaped to provide a ?ush ?t for cleaning devices 120. Lip 
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218 ?ts Within a gap of a cleaning element that is coupled to 
a cleaning device 120. Side couplers 217 (illustrated in FIG. 
2B) couple With a ?tted edge of cleaning device 120. 
Therefore, lip 218 and couplers 217 function to secure 
cleaning device 120 Within base unit 110. When cleaning 
devices 120 are placed in openings 210, the ?t is such that 
cleaning devices 120 are concealed, i.e., not easily recog 
niZed to be cleaning devices. By making cleaning devices 
120 concealed, cleaning organiZer 100 can be placed on 
counter tops Without the appearance of having cleaning tools 
present and Without exposing the unpleasant looking clean 
ing devices present, such as scrub brushes, sponges, etc. 
Therefore, cleaning organiZer 100 can ?t in an aesthetic 
environment With ease and be functional and immediately 
accessible, Whereas typical cleaning organiZers Would be 
placed out of sight until necessary to be used due to their 
unaesthetic appearance. 

[0028] FIG. 2B illustrates a bottom vieW of base unit 110. 
As can be seen from FIG. 2B, base unit 110 includes 
stabiliZer 211. Stabilizer 211 stabiliZes base unit 110 hori 
Zontally from one side of opening 205 to the other. A 
plurality of feet 212 is included in base unit 110. One should 
note, that While four (4) feet 212 are illustrated, different 
embodiments may have more or less feet 212, such as three 
(3), ?ve (5), seven (7), etc. In one embodiment feet 212 have 
a rubber element inserted Within feet 212 such that a portion 
remains outside of feet 212. In this embodiment, feet 212 
including the rubber element act to prevent motion of base 
110 betWeen feet 212 (and rubber elements) and a surface. 
In another embodiment, feet 212 are solid Without a rubber 
element. Feet 212 can be made of any non-slip material 
suitable for a footing. In the above embodiments, feet 212 
create a space betWeen a solid surface and base unit 110. 
Therefore, air can ?oW under base unit 110. Therefore, 
cleaning device(s) 120 can be air-dried When Wet through 
the air ?oWing underneath base unit 110. FIG. 2C illustrates 
a top vieW of base unit 110. 

[0029] FIG. 3 illustrates an embodiment including a plu 
rality of air vents 310 in base unit 110. In this embodiment, 
a group of three “S” shaped air vents or openings is 
illustrated. It should be noted that other embodiments can 
include other groupings (groups of tWo or more air vents 
spaced apart) and/or more or less total number of air vents. 
Air vents 310 alloW air to pass through base unit 110 to 
provide air drying to an interior portion of base portion 130. 
In another embodiment, air vents 310 are “plugged” With a 
material. In this embodiment, the material may be rubber, 
foam rubber, polymers, silicon, etc. In this embodiment, the 
material can be over-molded on base unit 110. 

[0030] Since cleaning device 120 and container 140 are 
?ushly ?tted to base unit 110 When coupled together, With 
out air vents 310 included in base unit 110, air How Would 
occur in and through base unit 110 betWeen the space created 
by feet 212 betWeen the bottom of base unit 110 and a 
surface. 

[0031] FIG. 4 illustrates an embodiment having tWo 
cleaning devices 120. As can be seen from this illustration, 
cleaning devices 120 ?t ?ushly With base unit 110. In one 
embodiment, non-slip footing 405 is coupled to a bottom 
portion of base unit 110. One should note that non-slip 
footing 405 is made of Waterproof non-slip materials, for 
example rubber, foam rubber, plastic polymers, silicon, etc. 



US 2004/0108242 A1 

Non-slip footing 405 can be coupled to base unit 110 by 
coupling portions ?tting into holes placed circumferentially 
around the bottom portion of base unit 110 so that non-slip 
footing 405 is removable for cleaning purposes. In another 
embodiment, non-slip footing 405 can be attached to base 
unit 110 by using adhesives, use of heat molding, etc. In one 
embodiment, base unit 110 sits directly on a surface through 
non-slip footing 405. In other embodiment, base unit 110 sits 
on a surface through feet 212. 

[0032] FIG. 5 illustrates base unit 500 of an embodiment 
that has cleaning devices 120, shelf 201 and container 140 
removed. In this embodiment, tWo groupings of air vents 
310 are shoWn. Also in this embodiment, holes 505 are 
included in the bottom portion of base unit 110 to ?t 
couplings from non-slip footing 405. In another embodi 
ment, groupings of air vents 310 and holes 505 have over 
molded rubber placed inside each vent. In yet another 
embodiment, non-slip footing 405 is coupled directly under 
neath to holes 505. In this embodiment, holes 505 are used 
for additional air?oW for drying cleaning device(s) 120. In 
this embodiment, non-slip footing 405 is attached to the 
loWer portion of base unit 110 by adhesives, heat, over 
molding, or by a friction ?tting (i.e., placed inside, over, etc., 
the loWer portion of base unit 110). 

[0033] FIG. 6 illustrates an isolated vieW of cleaning 
device 120. As can be seen from FIG. 6, cleaning device 120 
includes handle portion 125, grip portion 135 and base 
portion 130. Cleaning device 120 is coupled With cleaning 
element coupling device 620, and a cleaning element 605 
including a plurality of cleaning element layers (illustrated 
in this embodiment as 610 and 615). It should be noted that 
cleaning element 605 can include more or less layers as 
illustrated, such as one (1) three (3), four (4), etc. Cleaning 
device 120 is gripped or held by a user at handle 125 and 
grip portion 135. By using cleaning device 120, a user can 
clean an article by using back and forth/circular/ etc. 
motions applied from cleaning device 120 to the article. In 
one embodiment, ?rst cleaning element layer 615 can be a 
material such as synthetic sponge, foam rubber, solid ?eX 
ible rubber, etc. In this embodiment, ?rst cleaning element 
layer 615 provides a support for second cleaning element 
layer 610, and also provides coupling to cleaning element 
coupling device 620. In one embodiment, second cleaning 
element layer 610 is made of a material to provide friction 
for cleaning an article, such as a non-metallic scrubbing or 
scouring material. In this embodiment, second cleaning 
element layer 610 can be made of rubber, rubber polymers, 
?bers, etc. 

[0034] FIG. 7 illustrates cleaning element coupling device 
620. In this embodiment, cleaning element coupling device 
620 includes attachment clip 705. Attachment clip 705 
couples to cleaning element 605 (illustrated in FIG. 6) and 
base portion 130 of cleaning device 120. Cleaning element 
coupling device 620 can be attached to cleaning element 605 
With adhesives, heat application, molding, etc. Cleaning 
element coupling device 620 can also be formed as part of 
?rst cleaning element layer 615. Side-slide couplers 725 and 
front-slide coupler 710 ?t around insertion couplers formed 
on base portion 130 of cleaning device 120. By sliding 
side-slide couplers and front-slide coupler 710 into a raised 
portion on the underside of base portion 130, cleaning 
element 620 locks into place alloWing a user to vigorously 
use cleaning device 120 in any motion or direction, Without 
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cleaning element 620 disengaging. In one embodiment 
leading edge coupler 720 engages a counterpart coupler (not 
shoWn) in base portion 130 of cleaning device 120. In this 
embodiment, leading edge coupler 720 is slidably coupled 
With its counterpart coupler. 

[0035] FIG. 8 illustrates a cut-aWay vieW of base portion 
130, cleaning element coupling device 620 and cleaning 
element 605 in a coupled state. Cleaning element coupling 
device 620 is removably coupled to the interior of base 
portion 130. Cleaning element coupling device 620 includes 
engaging portion 815 and disengaging portion 805 (besides 
side-slide couplers 725 and front-slide coupler 720 illus 
trated in FIG. 7). Engaging portion 815 engages a portion of 
the interior of base portion 130 of cleaning device 120 by a 
spring-like force caused by the ?eXing of a portion of 
cleaning element coupling device 620. Disengaging portion 
805 is forced upWards of the engagement portion into the 
interior of base portion 130 by a user, and then released. 
When disengaging, portion 805 is released, releasing engag 
ing portion 815, Which couples With the engaging portion of 
base portion 130. The force against each engagement portion 
retains cleaning element 605, Which is coupled to cleaning 
element coupling device 620, in place When used. When it 
is desired to change cleaning elements, disengaging portion 
805 is once again pressed doWnWard. This motion releases 
cleaning element coupling device from base portion 130. 
Both the engaging portions (720, 725) of cleaning element 
coupling device 620 and base portion 130 are complemen 
tary in shape. That is, each engagement portion ?ts one 
another When coupled together in order to lock together to 
prevent disengagement. 

[0036] FIG. 9 illustrates an embodiment including clean 
ing element layer 900. Cleaning element 900 includes a 
plurality of bristle insertion holes 901. It should be noted 
that holes 901 can be varied in diameter in order to ?t 
different amounts/types of bristles. Therefore, the number of 
holes 901 can vary depending on the diameter. 

[0037] FIG. 10 illustrates cleaning element 900 including 
a plurality of bristles 1002 coupled to holes 901. In this 
embodiment, cleaning element 900 including a plurality of 
bristles 1002 forms a scrubbing brush. Bristles 1002 can be 
made of plastic ?bers, polymer ?bers, natural ?bers (animal 
hair), etc. The length of bristles 1002 can be varied to 
accommodate different stiffness of bristles 1002. Therefore, 
the shorter bristles 1002, the stiffer the scrubbing brush 
becomes. 

[0038] FIG. 11 illustrates a cut-through vieW of a cleaning 
organiZer embodiment. In this embodiment, cleaning device 
1106 is different from cleaning device 1105. Cleaning device 
1106 is illustrated With cleaning element 605 including a 
sponge and a scrubbing surface. Cleaning device 1105 is 
illustrated With cleaning element 900 including a plurality of 
bristles 1002. Non-slip footing 1105 is raised above a 
surface by feet 1101. 

[0039] In one embodiment (not shoWn), container 140 
includes complimentary shaped contours in order to ?ushly 
?t With handle 125 of cleaning device 120. In this embodi 
ment, handle 125 ?ts Within the contour of container 140. In 
this embodiment, the contoured or indented shape of con 
tainer 140 ergonomically ?ts a user’s hands. In this embodi 
ment, the squeeZable area of container 140 (substantially, the 
center area) is of a shape that provides a user a better 
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gripping area than Would be if not contoured or indented. In 
another embodiment, handle 125 is contoured to ?t around 
container 140 to ?t ?ush With container 140. In the above 
embodiments, handle 125 and container 140 are concealed 
When coupled together and inserted Within base unit 110. 
That is, container 140 and cleaning device(s) 120 are unrec 
ogniZable When coupled together. 

[0040] Container 140 is made of material (such as plastics, 
polymers, rubbers, etc.) that is suitable for containing a 
liquid solvent, e.g., liquid dish detergent, liquid soap, etc. 
Container 140 is made to retain its shape after container 140 
is compressed (i.e., squeeZed) by a user and then released. 
Container 140 includes a top or cap portion that is coupled 
to the main body portion by knoWn means, such as threaded 
coupling, etc. It should be noted that other pouring means 
can be attached to container 140, such as a pump system, 
locking spout, etc. (not shoWn). Container 140 can have a 
cap portion that is not recogniZable. Therefore, When con 
tainer 140 is coupled With cleaning device(s) 120 and base 
unit 110, container 140 is unrecogniZable as a container, and 
cleaning device(s) 120 are unrecogniZable as cleaning tools/ 
devices. 

[0041] While certain exemplary embodiments have been 
described and shoWn in the accompanying draWings, it is to 
be understood that such embodiments are merely illustrative 
of and not restrictive on the broad invention, and that this 
invention not be limited to the speci?c constructions and 
arrangements shoWn and described, since various other 
modi?cations may occur to those ordinarily skilled in the art. 

What is claimed is: 
1. An apparatus comprising: 

at least one cleaning device having a base portion and a 
handle portion; 

a container is removably coupled to the at least one 
cleaning device, and 

a base unit having an exterior surface, the base unit to hold 
the at least one cleaning device and the container, 

Wherein the at least one cleaning device removably 
couples With the base unit such that the exterior surface 
of the base unit is ?ush With an exterior of the base 
portion of the at least one cleaning device. 

2. The apparatus of claim 1, Wherein an interior portion of 
the handle portion of the at least one cleaning device ?ts 
?ush to an exterior surface of the container When the at least 
one cleaning device and the container are coupled With the 
base unit. 

3. The apparatus of claim 1, Wherein the handle portion of 
the at least one cleaning device includes means for gripping 
the handle portion. 

4. The apparatus of claim 3, Wherein the means for 
gripping the handle portion comprises one of a plurality of 
ridges formed in the handle portion, a non-slip smooth 
overlay coupled to the handle portion, and a non-slip ridge 
overlay. 

5. The apparatus of claim 1, the base unit including a 
plurality of air vents. 

6. The apparatus of claim 1, further comprising a non-slip 
footing coupled to a bottom portion of the base unit. 

7. The apparatus of claim 1, the base portion of the at least 
one cleaning device is removably coupled to a cleaning 
element. 
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8. The apparatus of claim 7, Wherein the cleaning element 
has means for attaching to the base portion of the at least one 
cleaning device. 

9. The apparatus of claim 7, Wherein the cleaning element 
includes a plurality of layered portions. 

10. The apparatus of claim 2, Wherein the container 
includes at least one handle portion, Wherein the at least one 
handle portion of the container is contoured to ?ushly ?t the 
handle portion of the at least one cleaning device. 

11. The apparatus of claim 1, further comprising a second 
cleaning device, Wherein the at least one cleaning device and 
the second cleaning device are interchangeable. 

12. The apparatus of claim 1, further comprising a second 
cleaning device, Wherein the at least one cleaning device and 
the second cleaning device are coupled to different cleaning 
elements. 

13. The apparatus of claim 1, the base unit further 
comprising a plurality of feet, a container shelf, a cross 
stabiliZer and a plurality of cleaning device securing cou 
plers. 

14. The apparatus of claim 7, Wherein the at least one 
cleaning device is ?ushly organiZed and housed in the base 
unit concealing the cleaning element from vieW. 

15. A cleaning organiZer system, comprising: 

a plurality of cleaning tools, each of the plurality of 
cleaning tools having a base portion and a handle 
portion; 

a container removably coupled to the plurality of cleaning 
tools; and an organiZing base, the plurality of cleaning 
tools and the container removably coupled With the 
organiZing base, 

Wherein the plurality of cleaning tools, the organiZing 
base and the container ?t such that the exterior surface 
of the organiZer base is ?ush With an exterior portion of 
the base portion of each of the plurality of cleaning 
tools. 

16. The cleaning organiZer system of claim 15 , Wherein an 
interior portion of the handle portion of each of the plurality 
of cleaning tools ?ts ?ush to an exterior surface of the 
container When the plurality of cleaning tools and the 
container are coupled With the organiZing base. 

17. The cleaning organiZer system of claim 15, Wherein 
the handle portion of each of the plurality of cleaning tools 
has means for gripping the handle portion. 

18. The cleaning organiZer system of claim 15, the 
organiZing base including a plurality of air vents and a 
non-slip footing coupled to a bottom portion of the orga 
niZing base. 

19. The cleaning organiZer system of claim 15, the base 
portion of each of the plurality of cleaning tools has means 
for attaching to a cleaning element attachment device. 

20. The cleaning organiZer system of claim 19, the 
cleaning element is coupled to means for attaching to the 
base portion of each of the plurality of cleaning tools. 

21. The cleaning organiZer system of claim 20, Wherein 
the cleaning element attachment device is coupled With a 
cleaning element having a plurality of layered portions. 

22. The cleaning organiZer system of claim 20, Wherein 
the cleaning element attachment device is coupled With a 
cleaning element having a plurality of bristles. 

23. The cleaning organiZer system of claim 15, Wherein 
the container includes a ?rst handle portion and a second 
handle portion, Wherein the ?rst handle portion of the 
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container and the second handle portion of the container are 
contoured to ?ushly ?t the handle portion of each of the 
plurality of cleaning tools. 

24. A cleaning organizer kit, comprising: 

at least tWo cleaning tools; 

a container; and 

a base rernovably coupled to the at least tWo cleaning 
tools and the container, Wherein the at least tWo clean 
ing tools, the base and the container are contoured to ?t 
?ush With one another, and the at least tWo cleaning 
tools are unrecognizable When coupled With the con 
tainer and the base. 

25. The cleaning organiZer kit of claim 24, Wherein the 
container includes a ?rst handle portion and a second handle 
portion, Wherein the ?rst handle portion of the container and 
the second handle portion of the container are contoured to 
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?ushly ?t a handle portion of each of the at least tWo 
cleaning tools. 

26. The cleaning organiZer kit of claim 25, Wherein an 
interior portion of the base portion of each of the at least tWo 
cleaning tools ?ts ?ush to an exterior surface of the base 
When the at least tWo cleaning tools and the container are 
coupled With the base. 

27. The cleaning organiZer kit of claim 24, Wherein one of 
the at least tWo cleaning tools is coupled to a ?rst cleaning 
element and another one of the at least tWo cleaning tools is 
coupled to a second cleaning element. 

28. The cleaning organiZer kit of claim 24, the base unit 
further comprising a stabiliZer, a plurality of feet, a non-slip 
footing coupled to a bottom portion of the base unit, and a 
container shelf. 


